NATIONAL THATCHING STRAW GROWERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Association held on Thursday 4th July 2014 at the NIAB TAG Innovation Farm, Histon, Cambridge.

Present: J. Cousins, P. Watkin, Alan & Anthony Smith, K. Dunthorne, J. Arbon, C. Thomas and M. Ambrose who took the chair.

Apologies were received from S. Letch, G. Kirk, G. Borrill, Bob Foster and J. Blagborough.

Minutes of the Last Meeting were read and agreed. A copy was signed by the chairman.

Matters Arising: M.A. thanked those who sent publicity photo’s of their harvest last year. He also apologised for not writing up a short summary to allay any worries that new prospective growers may have regarding the crop reports and sales records.

Secretaries Report: In his report, S.L. began by saying that the web site was proving a useful point of contact with both members and non members. He reported an additional member gained this year together with two associate members.

E.H. CROP TRIAL.

There had been a management meeting during April and since then the roof frames had been constructed.

E.H. were keen on progressing the trial for a further year due to the setbacks of the first winter weather and the lack of a trial on an organic site and a triticale. Two sowing seasons into the project, there was the opportunity to reflect on what had gone well and some of the difficulties encountered. This enabled a more realistic assessment as to how the project should develop in the future. The administrative burden falling on the project officer was considerably more than initially envisaged as was the growing of two of the proposed trials.

M.A. is to approach Elm Farm (An organic organisation) about the possibility of their taking on the growing of organic trial if the pilot is extended as he thought they had the facilities and resources to undertake this. The initial plans to roll out the trials in the West Country had not materialised as initially hoped. This could still happen if further members were forthcoming in the future.

J.C. asked why Maris Widgeon was not on the list of candidate varieties for conservation status. This was a point of some discussion until it was pointed out by K.D. that Maris Widgeon was listed as a possible candidate in the minutes of last years AGM.

J.C. also expressed concern as to whether the plans to register some of the lines in the trial as conservation varieties would possibly restrict other groups from registering other materials. He requested an assurance that this was not the case. M.A. reassured J.C. that it was emphatically not the case that our registration of materials for conservation status would preclude others from registering further materials should they so wish. Any material that we register would enable others to gain access an legally be able to trade in seed with the benefit being that the materials would be controlled through the reference sample that was lodged and the maintainer as being the source of starting new multiplication batches from the official samples.

M.A. also stressed the Secretaries reference to the importance of evidence based data resulting from these trials and how it will help members and EH long into the future.

BREEAM

S.L’s report on the BREEAM project was briefly mentioned and the meeting was unanimously in favour of supporting it further.

THATCH GUIDANCE

The draft guidance document was discussed and it was agreed that it should be posted on the NTSGA web-site when they were complete. It was also felt that imperial measurements should be quoted as well.

THATCH FIRES

This too was briefly discussed as a positive development for an evidence based assessment. We await the report in due course and it too should be posted on the web-site.

IDEAS FOR RUNNING & PROMOTING NTSGA.

Three years had now passed since the Association was formed, and M.A. stressed the point that we need more growers to get involved with running it. Discussion went on to how we could get more of the West Country growers involved. C.T. reported that the Association currently had 16 fully paid up members and 2 associate members. He went on to add that of the 8 people who hadn’t re-joined this year, 4 came from the West. It was agreed that he would phone them all to try to find out why they have not re-joined and what we could do to get them more involved with the Association. Again M.A. asked for more harvest photos, hopefully from other parts of the country as well so they could be posted on the NTSGA web-site to help underline the fact that membership of the NTSGA is wider than simply the East Anglian region.

It was suggested that we should be promoting ourselves to other thatching groups around the country and maybe get some feedback from them on the growers in their area. The meeting was most concerned about the lack of younger farmers and growers interested in producing thatching straw. There are now apprentiship schemes working in the farming industry and maybe we should be making them aware of our existence.

The view was expressed that the benefits of membership were not as obvious as they should be. There was agreement on this point and M.A. stated that he would work with the Association officers to make the benefits clearer and more attractive.

Treasurers Report: C.T. handed out a copy of the accounts to date and went through the details. We have a healthy balance, due to the input of E.H. Members were aware that we should not be complacent as most of this will be used up in growers expenses. C.T. to urge S.L. to put in an expenses claim ASAP. Accounts attached.

Chairman’s Report: M.A. reported that with both the Association and with the trial work he was pleased to be liaising and supporting S.L. The E.H. trial was still a major project for the Association to which he attached the utmost importance. He had fielded a number of inquiries from different quarters and was pleased to do so and always promoted the NTSGA web-site and members list which he felt was a useful resource. He felt the Association needed much more publicity with articles in the farming media, Farmers Guide, Farmers Weekly etc. He was sure that some of the outputs would provide the opportunities to start promoting a more positive message from a basis of results that would lead to publicity over the coming year. He was anxious for the Association to grow but we all need to be more proactive in getting the message across.

Election of Officers: The two existing officers, C.T as treasurer and K.D as Web master were both happy to continue. It was proposed by P.W and seconded by J.C that they should carry on.

In his absence, S.L. was proposed to fill the chairman’s role. Proposed by K.D and seconded by C.T. M.A to follow this up with S.L as soon as possible.

After much discussion, K.D. agreed to be Secretary for writing up the minutes and dealing with emails, but not to write any publicity or reports. Proposed by C.T and seconded by P.W.

A.O.B. It was agreed that another news letter should be sent out to members ASAP to try to keep members more informed. It may cause the West Country people to get more proactive.

C.T. said he would like us to be a bit more relaxed and sociable as a society. Maybe have a BBQ or Dinner at some time to help break down barriers. This suggestion was warmly welcomed by the all present.

M.A. thanked all present for their contributions and after a few final remarks, the meeting closed at 3.45pm.

Members then went on an extremely interesting tour of the NIAB Innovation Farm Facility and extensive range of field demonstrations. 

